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Sierra Club California Condemns Governor Brown’s Out-of-Date Delta Policy 

  

SACRAMENTO—Sierra Club California, the advocacy arm of the largest and oldest 

environmental organization working on water policy in the state, called on Governor Jerry 

Brown to abandon his out-of-step position on the Sacramento-San Joaquin River Delta this week. 

 

“You and your administration are relying too heavily on an old-fashioned approach to 

resolving California’s water demand challenges at a time when more updated ideas and 

alternatives are needed,” the organization said in a letter to the Governor delivered on Monday. 

“Your solution is to build something big before you leave office. Yet, building something big 

and old-fashioned isn’t going to ensure—especially during a time of climate disruption—that the 

people of California and the environment will be guaranteed the reliable and essential water 

supply needed at a time it is most critical.” 

 

The letter was signed by the group’s director, Kathryn Phillips, on behalf of its more than 

380,000 members and champions in the state. It culminates a month of controversy surrounding 

the Brown Administration’s proposal to develop two giant tunnels, and massive accompanying 

infrastructure, to draw water from the Sacramento River before it arrives in the Delta.  

 

Based on recently released chapters of the Bay Delta Conservation Plan (BDCP), the 

tunnel proposal “will be disastrous for the environment, the cultural resources and the economy 

in the Delta,” the letter says. “Whereas the Delta Reform Act speaks to dual goals of ecosystem 

restoration and reliability of Delta supplies, in the context of programs for long-term reliability 

statewide, the documentation released for the BDCP seems intent on maintaining or increasing 

high exports out of the Delta to benefit the State Water Project and Central Valley Project 

contractors at the expense of the environment.” 

 

 The letter notes that giant water engineering projects developed decades ago “have 

helped delay development of a sustainable water policy in our current era. It is critical that the 

current debate about the Sacramento-San Joaquin River Delta system not lead us to repeat 

history’s mistakes.” 

 

Finally, the letter calls on the Governor to provide leadership on water policy that invests 

in commonsense conservation and infrastructure improvements that aren’t driven by a few big 

water user agencies. “Rather than rushing to a tunnel solution, we urge you to reconsider your 

position on the Delta and explore alternative plans to lead California in a bolder, more 

enlightened and comprehensive direction on water supply policy.” 
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Sierra Club California is the legislative and regulatory advocacy arm of the Sierra Club’s 13 chapters and more 

than 380,000 members and champions in California. 
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